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Meeting Minutes – January 20, 2016

Attendees:  Stephen Baron, Carol Timper, Ay Saechao, Paula Wendorf, Natasha Cavender, Nichole Guilfoy, Viki Bisby and Doug Stickler
Absent:  Paul Lee, Larry Nelson, Bob Tessmer and Jimmy Gibbons (observer)

New Member
Viki Bisby was introduced as a new committee member replacing Debbie Lytle.

Fourth Floor Safety Inspection
A follow up with Human Resources (HR) indicated that they took care of the major items resulting from the committee’s recent safety inspection.  The smaller items noted on the list were resolved during the inspection.  HR will follow up on their own to do additional safety training.

There was some discussion about posting safety inspection results on the website, whether or not the information is available to the public, if names should be redacted, etc.  Paula will look into it.

Incident Reports
One claim from 12/21/15 was filed related to an incident involving a Procurement Services employee.  The employee suffered a jammed wrist while exiting the Portland Building due to the heaviness of the doors and being distracted.  Others on the committee also reported that the weight of the doors can sometimes create problems.  Paula will follow up with Facilities and offer two recommendations.  Signage may help indicating that caution is needed due to the heavy doors.  A more permanent solution would be to install a door assist on the north door similar to what’s currently installed on the south door.

Incident Report Awareness
Not everyone in OMF knows what to report and where.  Some suggestions for keeping personnel better informed include making sure we use bureau staff meetings to discuss any safety issues; including a brief article in the OMF newsletter; have incident report forms available at bureau reception desks; and posting a notice in the employee lunch room.

HR Safety Presentation and Quiz
HR reported an increase in their interagency rates from Risk resulting from a prior year workers’ compensation claim.  They’ve used that and the recent safety inspection as an opportunity to educate personnel about the importance of safety.  They will do a safety presentation followed by a short quiz to reinforce some of the main points employees need to remember.  The goals will be to increase safety awareness, reduce claims, lower rates, and understand incidence reporting.  Paula (and possibly others) have asked if they can attend the presentation.  Nichole will ask if that’s okay.  The presentation and quiz might be something others on the committee will want to use with their own bureaus.

Take a Break for Safety (Oregon Safety Break)
We will be collaborating again with the Water Bureau this year on the Oregon Safety Break.  Paula will meet with Water for their planning meeting in February.  If others are interested in attending they should notify Paula.  The event will be held sometime in May.  Along with presenting the committee’s safety video, we might also consider using HR’s safety presentation.

Emergency Preparedness
BTS issued emergency preparedness kits to their employees.  Doug brought one to the meeting to discuss possibly including something like this throughout OMF to augment the safety barrels/bins already distributed on the floors.  The kits cost approximately $21/each.  BTS issued one per desk.  They do not have community bins with safety supplies like some bureaus do.  While there was general agreement that the kit, or something like it, would be a helpful addition to the supplies we already have, the cost may be prohibitive.  Paula will follow up with Jane and Bryant.

